The Free Trade Model proposes that limits on cross ownership (CO) and Vertical Integration (VI) are discarded.  If it is consumers who shall be the principal beneficiaries of new gTLDs, then ICANN has to believe that a priori restrictions on business models constrict the market and reduce consumer choice in an expanded domain name market place.  Abuse and harm to consumers are not endemic to any particular business model but rather a result of the dissolute behavior of actors in the marketplace. These can only be mitigated by rules that are certain with fair and assured enforcement. 

Highlights of the Free Trade Proposal are as follows:
· No CO or VI restrictions on Registrars, Registries, or Registry Service Providers (RSPs).
· Equivalent access for Registrars is required with Registries allowed to self distribute so long as they are bound by the RAA and pay required registration fees.
· RSPs shall be required to be accredited by ICANN for technical sufficiency. RSPs shall also be bound by the similar terms, conditions, and restrictions imposed on Registry Operators through their contractual agreement with each Registry Operator.
· This model removes the need for exceptions like Single Registrant – Single User (SRSU), Single Registrant – Multiple Users (SRMU), & Orphan TLDs.

· This proposal assumes ICANN’s funding of contractual compliance resources will match the demands of the new gTLD expansion.  Requirements to monitor, enforce and ultimately prevent malicious or abusive conduct will be directed at the conduct at issue rather than through cross ownership limitations. 
